
Construction Mistake Discovered and Regularized

KYOM-LP recently learned that our antenna had been built at the wrong height. This occurred under 
previous management and appears to have been a construction miscommunication because the built 
antenna height matches the authorized HAAT, and there appears to be enough excess feedline to 
mount the antenna to the approved height AGL.

As soon as the discrepancy was discovered, Sunflower discontinued operation and filed a request for 
silent authority (BLSTA-20200916AAG). Investigation revealed that the previously-authorized ERP is 
also allowable at the built height and does not violate RF Safety nor second-adjacent interference 
requirements. We requested authorization to operate at the built height which was granted, and we 
are now operating by authority of the recently-granted license  (0000131173).

Our organization has always endeavored to be compliant as the record will show. We regret this 
mishap and respectfully request the Commission’s forbearance.


